

Board of Supervisors, Palmyra Township, Pike County, August 16, 2022                 


CALL TO ORDER:                                                                                       
The August 16, 2022 meeting of the Board of Supervisors of Palmyra Township, Pike County, PA was called to order at 4:00 PM at the Township Building, Paupack, PA with the following members present: Coutts, Ehrhardt and Mueller.  Also present for the Township was Solicitor Henry and Administrator Rose.
MINUTES/BILLS/RECEIPTS:
On motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Mueller, and unanimously carried, the minutes of the               August 2, 2022, meeting were approved.  Bills in the amount of $10,552.24 were approved for payment and receipts in the amount of $54,662.41 were reported with a list of each on file.

ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT:
2023 MINIMUM MUNICIPAL OBLIGATION:

Mrs. Rose asked the Supervisors to approve the Minimum Municipal Obligation for the township pension plan for 2023.  She advised the minimum amount to be deposited is $16,888.31.  On a motion by Mr. Mueller, seconded by Mr. Ehrhardt and unanimously carried the Board approved the MMO for 2023.

PIKE COUNTY CONSERVATION DISTRICT:
Mrs. Rose reported the PCCD had approved the extension of three projects they had awarded grants that were due to expire September 1, 2022.  She asked the Board to approve moving forward with the extensions. On a motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Mueller and unanimously carried the Board approved the extension of Phase 2 Old Greentown Road to June 30, 2023, Old Greentown Road, Phase 3 to September 29, 2023, and the Low Volume Bartleson Road project to September 29, 2023.
SOLICITOR’S REPORT:
Solicitor Henry reported he had received proposed deeds on the Palays/Sharhar lot improvement that day.  He will review and report on those at the next board meeting.  He also inquired about the Conquest lot improvement/modification submission.  Mrs. Rose said she had spoken with Kiley Associates, and they advised it is with them right now as they are preparing a new plan.
MAINTENANCE FOREMAN’S REPORT:

DIRT AND GRAVEL ROAD PROJECTS:
Mr. Mathews asked the Board to approve putting the Bartleson Road and Old Greentown Road Phase 3 projects out to bid.  On a motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Mueller and unanimously carried the Board authorized putting both projects out to bid.
PAVEMENT MARKINGS

Mr. Mathews reported he had solicited quotes for two locations to have the new thermoplastic pavement markings placed.  The first location Routes 6 & 507 three quotes as follows: 
M. Mayo Striping - $7,866.00

DE Gemmil - $9,094.20

Universal Line Painting - $10,767.50

On a motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Mueller and unanimously carried the work was awarded to M. Mayo Striping.

The second location Route 6 & Atlantic Avenue, three quotes as follows:

M. Mayo Striping - $11,983.00

DE Gemmil - $10,735.30

Universal Line Painting - $14,420.00
On a motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Mueller and unanimously carried the work was awarded to DE Gemmil.  Chairman Coutts executed the contract on behalf of the township.

ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 4:35 PM.
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